
 

 
A REMINDER FOR SPORTS MORNINGS NEXT WEEK: - Please check the day 
of your child’s sports morning on the diary dates in this newsletter. If the 
weather is hot please remember to administer sun cream before your child 
comes to school and please send them with a sun hat.  Hopefully we will 
have good weather but if we do have to cancel any event we will always 
text by 8.00am to let you know of any cancellation. 

 

 
Year 6 had a fantastic visit to the Create Centre to take part in many 
activities that teach life skills. Over the course of the session, they took part 
in 19 different scenarios that investigated hazards and allowed them to 
practise responding to these in a safe way. The children particularly enjoyed 
making mock 999 calls to the emergency services!  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On Friday 14th June, our five Bristol Together Footballers joined forces with 
their Glenfrome team mates to attend the Bristol Together Tournament at UWE. 
Despite the rain, the children remained positive throughout the day and were 
a real credit to our school. We are very proud of the children's work on this 
project and have been pleased to receive many compliments regarding their 

attitudes and aptitude. We are still awaiting the official 
photographs, which we will share with you as soon 
as we have them! The children that took part are: 
Harley Tolliver; Lashonda Burke; Navaya Devey; 
Fallon Blackmore; Harry Blackmore, who all received a 
certificate and medal in assembly rewarding their great 
performances. 

 



 
Year 2 went on an exciting trip to Tyntesfield. We have been 
learning all about World War 2 and we were able to learn 
about some real evacuee children who stayed at Tyntesfield 
during the war. We then looked around the house and saw 
the places the evacuees stayed and some of the jobs they 

did and games they would have played. 
Finally we looked at rationing and we 
had a go at making a war time dish, 
carrot fudge.  

 
The NSPCC’s Speak Out. Stay Safe. 

programme visited our school this week. With the help of their friendly 
mascot Buddy, our children received information 

about how to keep themselves safe from harm 
and how to get help if they have any worries. 
Our Year 5 and Year 6 children also took part 
in workshops. 

If you’d like to know more 
about the NSPCC’s work, or 

take a look at the wide range 
of information and advice 
which is available for parents and carers, please 
visit their website nspcc.org.uk/preventing-
abuse/keeping-children-safe/ 

 
Fair Furlong election - Our Year 6 School Councillors have made a start 

on our Head Pupil interviews. The interviews are taking longer than we had 
expected but we are not complaining about this! We have been delighted so 
far to see how much time and effort applicants have put into preparing for 
their interviews. We’ve enjoyed hearing about their personal visions for our 
school’s future. 

If your child hasn’t had their interview this week please 
bear with us. Expect their interview to happen in the 
early part of next week. The five candidates with the 
highest interview scores will then move forward to the 
next part of the ballot 
process. Their photographs 
and personal profiles will 

appear on our school website by next 
Thursday.  
Thank you all as families for showing such a 
great interest in this endeavour. 



The amount of families arriving late for school each morning has been 
steadily growing. It is important that your child arrives on time and 
ready for the day ahead. It can be distressing for them and disruptive 
to the class to arrive late when the other children in their class are 
all settled into their learning.  

Also, school finishes at 3.15pm and unless it is for something 

important and unavoidable you should not be collecting your child 
before then. Thank you for your co-operation in this matter. 
 
Trampolining - Some more children have been 
enjoying trampolining sessions at Hengrove Leisure 
Centre this term. 
Have a look at their amazing skills and confidence! 

What sport do you enjoy the most?  
What sport would you like to have a go at? 
https://www.leisurecentre.com/hengrove-park-leisure-

centre  

Have a look at the 

website to see what 
sort of activities 
you could join in 
with.   
 
 
 

 
Space Chase, Summer Reading Challenge 2019 - The Summer Reading 
Challenge encourages children aged 4 to 11 to read six library books during 
the long summer holiday.   

There is a different Summer Reading Challenge theme each 
year. 
The Summer Reading Challenge 2019 theme is Space 

Chase, an out-of-this-world adventure inspired by the 
50th anniversary of the first moon landing. 
Children taking part in the Challenge will join our super 
space family, The Rockets, for a thrilling mission to track 
down books nabbed by mischievous aliens! Space Chase 
will feature bespoke artwork from top children's 

illustrator, Adam Stower, and will celebrate adventure, exploration, reading 
and fun! 

 

https://www.leisurecentre.com/hengrove-park-leisure-centre
https://www.leisurecentre.com/hengrove-park-leisure-centre


This term Phase 3 will be performing ‘Wind In The Willows The 

performances are being held on Tuesday July 9th at 9.15am and 
Wednesday 10th July at 5.00pm. Tickets are free of charge and 

are now available from the office. Due to the popularity of our 
school performances we can only allocate 2 tickets per family 
initially. You can request  more if there are any remaining closer 
to the performance date. 
‘Wind In The Willow is a brilliant musical based on the classic 

story by Kenneth Grahame. Follow the adventures and escapades of Ratty, 
Mole, Badger and the infamous Mr Toad in this delightful adaptation.’ 

Year 6 Transition Dates: 
Orchard School – 24/25 June 

Bedminster Down – 26/27/28 June 
St Bernadettes – 2 July 

St Katherines – 2/3 July 
Merchants’ Academy – 2/3/4 July 

Chew Valley – 4 July 
Bridge Learning Campus – 3/4 July 

Oasis Academy Brislington – 4 July 

 
AWARDS: Bronze Awards: Silver Awards: Kieran Adlam; Kaylee-Lee 

O’Connor; Peyton McGill; Faye Baker; Deontae Temple; Melissa Pfister; 
Amelie Sanderson; Karim Khoula; Joshua Penny; Kyle Baxter; 
Shayley Davis; Charlie Delaney; Vinny Neale; Levi Blammon; Oscar 
Bewick; Skye Perryman; Roxanne Hazell; Boe Bowden; Zacharie 

Crowley-Coombs; Kian Talbor; Ben Jacobs; Riley Holgate; James Showering; 
Zack Phillips; Tommy Laird; Rocco Mauro; Samuel Bennett; Ashlee Neale; 
Grayson Wootten; Alanya Stone; Max Matlacki; Kiera Harris; Laci Parsons; 
Tyler Brunsdon; Layla Mead; Brooke Delaney; Preeya Claridge; Kaya Goldyn; 
Logan Brown; Regan-Lee Richards; Reisha-Lei Davies; Sophie Krzynowek; 
Shayden Henry Gold Awards: Jayden Heathcote; Hollie Hughes; Ben Macleod; 
Darja Garascshenko; Layla-Rae Rudge; Layton Maynard; Lexi-Mai Patchett; 
Eiliyah Barnes Sama Ross; Dominik Kowalczuk; Bintou Barrow; Haydn 
Chapman Golden Good Manners Table: Cyris Donaghy; Joseph Marks; Filip 
Wilk; Nathan Lee Jones; Louie Malin Lunchtime Legends: Nightingale and 
McCartney classes Out of school achievements: Riley Cummins (Boxing); Mia 

Gursztyn (Gymnastics); Louie Bedford and Riley Jones (Football); Molly 
Studdard-Norman (Silver Scout Award) 

 

 

 

 



Certificates awarded for outstanding achievement this week: 

 Learning Together: Dillon Boulton; Demi Brady; Mason Swatton 

 Enthusiasm: Kaycielee O’Connor; Luke Collingbourne 

 Challenge: Phoenix Coggins; Oscar Penny; Faith Timbrell; Lewis 
Bateman; Rhylie Spencer 

 Respect: Seacole Class; Beau Lilley; Kezia McGill 

 Trust: Lillie Horlock; Logan Holgate 

 

Letters home this week …. Y1 Puxton Park; Changing Me 
Lessons 
 
 

Menu for the week beginning 24 June 2019 – Week 3: 

Monday: Mac’N’Cheese : Veg Korma with Rice : Salad Bar 

Tuesday: Chicken & Sweetcorn Pizza : Cheesy Bubble & Squeak : Salad Bar 
Wednesday: Pork & Roast Pots : Veg & Butterbean Crumble 

Thursday: Beef Burger & Wedges : Veg Lasagne : Salad Bar 
Friday: Fish Fingers & Chips : Sweep Pot & chickpea Burger & chips : Salad Bar 

 
Attendance this week  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

KS1 
Position 

Class % 
Attendance 

KS2 
Position 

Class % 
Attendance 

1st  Seacole 98% 1st  Tegla 97.7% 

2nd  Sagan 98% 2nd  Shackleton 96.8% 

3rd  Franklin 96.7% 3rd  Churchill 95.3% 

4th  Upton 92.5% 4th  Brunel 95.3% 

5th   Darwin 92% 5th  Sendler 95% 

6th  Nightingale 85.8% 6th   Caxton 93.8% 

   7th  Suffragette 93.2% 

   8th  Columbus 92.4% 

   9th  McCartney 87% 

Attendance  

99% - 100%  

97% - 98%  

95% - 96%  

93% - 94%  

Less than 93%  



Dates for your Diary :   
Term 6 
Monday 24th June Sports morning – Phase 3 
Tuesday 25th June Sports morning – Phase 2 

Tuesday 25th June Reading Café Phase 1 – 8.15am 
Wednesday 26th June Sports morning – Phase 1 

W/B 1st July   Healthy & Safe Week 
Tuesday 2nd July  Reading Café Phase 2 

Thursday 4th July Class swop / Reports home 
Friday 5th July  Inset Day  

Monday 8th July  Open Day for Kings class and Graduation 
Tuesday 9th July  Reading Café Phase 3 – 8.15am 

Tuesday 9th July  Phase 3 performance – Years 4, 5 and 6 – 9.15am 
Wednesday 10th July Phase 3 performance – 5.00pm – NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 
Wednesday 10th July NURSERY CLOSED TODAY 

Friday 12th July  Open day for whole school except Kings class 
Friday 12th July   Queens Class Graduation. 

Tuesday 16th July  Reading Café Phase 1 
Tuesday 16th July  Year 6 Leavers afternoon – Family Celebration Assembly  

    3.30pm  NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 
Wednesday 17th July Year 6 Trip 

Friday 19th July  End of term 6 for pupils - NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

THERE WILL BE NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
ON THE FOLLOWING DATES: 

10TH JULY 

16TH JULY 
19TH JULY 

2018/19 school Dates 

Term 6 

Monday 3 June – Friday 19 July (Friday 5, Monday 22 & Tuesday 23 July inset days) 
2019/20 School Dates 

Term 1 

Wednesday 4 September – Thursday 24 October 2019 (Mon 2 Sept, Tues 3 Sept - INSET DAYS) 
Term 2  

Tuesday 5 November – Friday 20 December 2019 (Monday 4 November – INSET DAY) 
Term 3  

Tuesday 7 January – Friday 14 February 2020 (Monday 6 January - INSET DAY) 

Term 4 
 Monday 24 February to Friday 3 April 2020 

Term 5  
Monday 20 April to Friday 22 May 2020 

Term 6  

Monday 1 June to Friday 17 July 2020 (Monday 20 July  – INSET DAY) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Solar Panel update: To date they have produced 120879w of 

electricity, this is enough to run 7 school computers for 24175 
hours, or 1007 days! 

First Response – Are you a parent who needs support with a difficult 
issue, from your child’s behaviour to a problem related to domestic abuse? 
Are you a young person who needs to talk to someone about things that 
are worrying you? www.bristol.gov.uk/page/children-and-young-
people/first-response-bristol-report-concerns-about-child-social-worker 
01179036444  
Telephone number: 0117 9036444 

DATA PROTECTION REGULATION – You may not be aware but the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) comes into 

force in May 2018.  As part of our preparations we are conducting due diligence for all parents to be aware of the new 

regulation and how it affects their child and the way the school deals with their personal data.  Under the new regulation 

we have a responsibility to ensure to the best of our ability that any personal data held is up to date.  We would ask that 

should any of your personal data change i.e. telephone number, address, medical needs etc that you please inform the 

school as soon as possible so we can update our records.  You will still receive an annual data collection sheet every 

September but we would ask you not to wait but inform the school of any changes immediately. 

http://www.bristol.gov.uk/page/children-and-young-people/first-response-bristol-report-concerns-about-child-social-worker%2001179036444
http://www.bristol.gov.uk/page/children-and-young-people/first-response-bristol-report-concerns-about-child-social-worker%2001179036444
http://www.bristol.gov.uk/page/children-and-young-people/first-response-bristol-report-concerns-about-child-social-worker%2001179036444

